
TOWN OF TUNBRIDGE

Tuesday June 27th, 2023 at 6:00pm via Zoom and Town Offices

Meeting called to order at 6:09pm

Present: Gary Mullen, Mike McPhetres, John O’Brien, Judy Tucker, Mariah Cilley, Lydia
Flanagan, Ellen Hosford, Betty, Andy Hall, Eli Childs, David Bicknell, John Echeverria, Carol
Hall, Janet Wells, George White, Rick Ackerman, Susan Salster, Dan “Rudi” Ruddell, Matt
Frost, Baxter Doty, Jodi Hoyt, Jeff Young, Todd Tyson, Andy Rodgers, Tess Mix, Brenda Field,
Maureen McCullough, Fred Pond, Janet Zug, Michael Sacca, Cal Heminway, Scott Beavers,
Elise Gabrielle, Betsy Gaiser, Liz York

Road Report
Button Hill and Hardscrabble culvert and ditching projects are complete. Strafford Road project
is still waiting on the state engineer to get us a plan on what we need to do about the slope. The
bridge project on Kibling Hill will begin on Monday July 3rd. Waiting on a new estimate for the
hydraulic front end for the new truck. Jim Ware has been mowing. Hoyt is looking at a new
mower.

Orange County Sheriff’s Department Check In
Moved to next meeting.

Transfer Station Attendant Interview- Eli Childs
Childs came to interview for the transfer station attendant. O’Brien explained the job description
and requirements to Childs. Childs asked about the hourly rate of the attendant. Our current
attendant is getting $16.35/hour. Childs asks questions he has regarding the job. Childs will get
back to the Selectboard and let them know if he is interested in the job.

Health Order Removal- Jodi Hoyt
Hoyt discusses 509 VT RTE 110 and lifting the health order. Hoyt worked with the homeowners
to help them work through the lead, fire, and water standards for the homeowners to sell. Cilley
will place note on deed for future sales to be aware of health order and expectations. McPhetres
makes a motion to remove the health order on 509 VT RTE 110 pending Jodi’s
recommendations. O’Brien seconds. All aye. So moved.

Legal Trails Discussion
For full discussion and opinions of each person present, please refer to the video on the
Selectboard webpage starting at 1:26:54.

Action that was taken: George White will meet with John Echeverria to discuss possible trail
reroutes. The Selectboard has upheld the decision made on May 23rd, 2023 to keep the trail use
as walking only.

Other Business
No other business.

Approve Warrants
All warrants signed and approved.



Approve Minutes
Minutes from last meeting were signed and approved.

McPhetres makes a motion to adjourn. O’Brien seconds. Meeting ceased.

_____________________________
Gary Mullen, Chair

_____________________________
Mike McPhetres, Vice Chair

_____________________________
John O’Brien, Clerk


